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DEBATE MATE SUCCESS 

This term, pupils took part in Debate Mate, a 

debating competition that teaches children 

debating skills and improves their confidence. 

Three teams took part – A, B and C – and Team 

C won both rounds (huge congratulations!). 

They were confident speakers, critical listeners 

and worked collaboratively – overall we 

received very positive feedback from the other 

schools. There were two motions discussed: 

‘All homework should be banned’ and 

’Children should be made to look after their 

parents in old age’. Very interesting, thought 

provoking topics that allowed our pupils to 

think creatively (and outside the box!). 

It has been lovely to see parents join 

Mr Desai’s art sessions, which run 

every Friday from 9:00am - 12:00pm 

(pictured right). The purpose of these 

sessions is to offer a space for 

parents to socialise with each other, 

be expressive in different ways and to 

enjoy some quality time learning 

about the different elements and 

mediums of art.  

I would like to thank our wonderful 

staff team at CJ for their incredible hard work, dedication and 

commitment to making a positive difference for our school 

community. We have welcomed a wide range of visitors and 

consultants this term, all of whom have been really impressed 

with our provision. It is humbling to hear such lovely feedback - 

and all recognition goes to the CJ team, whose hard work makes 

our vision and values a reality. 

Finally, I would like to 

wish Alysha Kassam all 

the very best as she 

begins her maternity 

leave.  She was sent off in 

proper style with a CJ baby shower (pictured) - and we can’t wait 

to meet her new bundle of joy!   

Wishing our CJ community a lovely, restful half term.  

MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER 

Although it is hard to believe, we are now half 

way through the school year! Over the past 

half term, pupils have continued to work 

incredibly hard in all aspects of their learning, 

and experienced a wide range of great trips to 

bring the curriculum alive and make strong 

connections within and across subjects.  

I have been particularly impressed with 

the KS2 pupils in the Knitting and Crochet 

Club who have been working hard 

teaching other pupils and staff to develop 

a range of skills. I attended this club as a 

beginner and received some expert 

tuition! (pictured left) 

We have held a range of well attended curriculum workshops 

for parents and carers to find out more about our curriculum 

expectations and to share strategies for supporting children at 

home.  Such events are vital for ensuring parents use the same 

strategies and techniques at home as we use in school - 

ensuring consistency for pupils.  

A huge thank you to all our 

parents and carers who attended 

the spring coffee morning 

(pictured right). Alexandra Muller 

from Tower Hamlets Education 

and Wellbeing Service (THEWS) 

shared the support she will 

provide the school, parents and pupils - using a range of well 

researched strategies, including one-to-one therapy sessions, 

workshops on topics such as positive behaviour, mental health 

and anxiety, and groups including Brain Buddies emotional 

regulation. Dates for parent workshops and links to virtual 

sessions will be circulated soon. Plus if you are unable to 

attend, sessions will be recorded and available to view later.  

A huge thank you to Runa Khalique (CJ parent) for connecting 

us with THEWS and supporting us in accessing this very helpful 

service.  

We are also excited to announce that we will be launching our 

first PTA session after half term, led by Mr Wiltshire. Thank you 

to all the parents who have signed up. Mr Wiltshire will be in 

touch soon! We are looking forward to bringing back some 

exciting, true-CJ events. Watch this space... 
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QUALITY OF EDUCATION - ART FOCUS 
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YEAR 3 MAZE MAKING  

 

In Year 3, both Rowan and 

Hawthorn classes have been 

designing their own mazes in 

Design Technology, which 

links to their topic of Greek 

myths - and in particular the 

story of Theseus and the 

Minotaur, where the 

legendary hero and early king 

of Athens famously slayed the 

fearsome Minotaur of the 

Cretan king Minos! 

Pupils have been learning 

how to carefully measure, cut 

and assemble their final 

designs, using simple 

woodworking techniques with 

great dexterity.   

aMAZEing! 

YEAR 4 VIKING COLLAGE 

Elder and Oak classes in 

Year 4 have been creating 

Viking seascapes, in 

readiness for their Viking 

topic. The children have 

been experimenting with 

expression and gestural 

paintbrush techniques, to 

recreate a stormy sea, as 

well as creating detailed 

Viking boat drawings within 

their sketchbooks. When 

ready, they bought all the 

elements together to create 

these stunning collaged 

paintings! 
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QUALITY OF EDUCATION - ART FOCUS 

 

ART WORKSHOPS FOR PARENTS  

At CJ, we are proud to 

announce the start of our Art 

Workshops for Adults!  

Every Friday from 9am to 

12pm, parents and carers are 

warmly invited to our Art 

Studio to brush up on their 

artistic skills!  

This term we have been 

learning about colour theory, 

paintbrush technique and 

collage, with fantastic results!  

www.cyr il jackson. towerhamlets . sch.uk  

YEAR 5 GRAFFITI 

This term, both Juniper and 

Pine classes in Year 5 have 

been learning about Pop 

Art, and in particular Roy 

Liechtenstein's comic book 

explosions, focussing on 

Onomatopeia.   

Pop art is an art movement 

that emerged in the 1950s 

and flourished in the 1960s 

in America and Britain, 

drawing inspiration from 

sources in popular and 

commercial culture. 

Different cultures and 

countries contributed to the 

movement during the 1960s 

and 70s. 

Pupils then looked at 'Street' 

art and developed a series 

of drawings within our 

sketchbooks, practising 

letter formation and motif 

design. When ready, we 

brought all of these 

elements together to create 

our own style of Graffiti. 

BOOM!!! 

www.cyr il jackson. towerhamlets . sch.uk  

3 



4 

QUALITY OF EDUCATION 
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YEAR 1 SPRING MATHS WORKSHOP 

Thank you to everyone who joined Year 1 for our Spring Maths 

Workshop. We hope you enjoyed the session - we certainly 

did! - and have the opportunity to play or design your own 

maths board game at home.  

YEAR 6 VISIT THE CENTRE OF THE CELL 

Year 6 had the amazing opportunity to visit the Centre of the 

Cell, at Queen Mary, University of London, for a workshop on 

our Science topic - The Circulatory System.  

It was great consolidating our learning on the human body 

through fun activities.  We enjoyed learning more about single 

and multi-cell organisms and we even learned some 

interesting facts about the circulatory systems of other animals. 

We ended the session with a game on keeping the heart 

healthy.   

The Centre of the Cell is the first science education centre in 

the world to be located within working biomedical research 

laboratories.  

YEAR 1 LONDON EXPLORATION TRIP 

Year 1 explored central London and did some sightseeing as 

part of this term’s topic theme. We walked past the 

impressive Palace of Westminster (did you know that Big Ben 

is the name of the bell inside Elizabeth Tower!?) and enjoyed 

a picnic at St. James’s Park.  Whilst at the park, we stopped 

for a quick play...the swings were too fun to pass up and we 

even found a musical trampoline!  What an amazing day!!  

We then had the opportunity to share our learning with the 

rest of the school featuring a video presentation of our tour of 

London and a rap about our trip!  
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QUALITY OF EDUCATION 
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YEAR 1 TRIP TO THE HORNIMAN MUSEUM 

On Tuesday 31st January, Year 1 enjoyed an exciting workshop 

at the brilliant Horniman Museum in South London. We learnt 

all about musical instruments from around the world and 

visited an aquarium! 

As part of the workshop, we listened to the sound of a ‘singing 

bowl’ and learnt that it is used in meditation and helps with 

relaxation. We also used different instruments from around the 

world to make a rainforest soundscape.  An amazing trip! 

The Horniman Museum and Gardens is an inspiring, 

surprising, family-friendly, free attraction which won the Art 

Fund’s Museum of the Year Award (the world’s largest 

museum prize) in 2022!  Why not take your child during the 

half term holiday or later in the year so they can show you 

around and tell you what they learnt on their trip? 

For more information, see: https://www.horniman.ac.uk/ 

HEART DISSECTION IN YEAR 6! 

As part of their ‘Animals, 

including Humans’, 

science topic, Year 6 had 

the opportunity to dissect 

real hearts!  

They were lamb hearts 

and, like human hearts, 

we saw chambers, 

vessels that would lead to 

and from it and thought 

about how oxygenated 

and deoxygenated blood 

travelled to and away 

from the heart.  

An unforgettable science 

lesson!  
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ENRICHMENT 
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YEAR 2 DANCE WORKSHOP  
WITH SADLERS WELLS THEATRE 

This half term, Year 2 took part in 

special dance workshops with 

Jack from Sadlers Wells Theatre. 

Jack played the role of the 

Snowman in the ballet the 

children previously saw at the 

Peacock Theatre, the Sadler’s 

Well theatre in Holborn, last year.   

This was an incredible experience 

for the children to meet and learn 

from a professional ballet dancer! 

YEAR 4 TRIP TO WAGAMAMA 

As part of our enrichment 

curriculum, Year 4 pupils had the 

opportunity to visit and enjoy a 

meal at Wagamama - a 

restaurant in the local area 

serving Asian food based 

on Japanese cuisine.   

Pupils were able to try and taste 

new food and use chop sticks to 

eat!   

What an amazing opportunity. 
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HALF TERM FUN & FAMILY WELL-BEING 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Detailed on the following pages are some fun events 

and well-being information we thought you might find 

useful over the holiday and the coming months. 

 

Need some more inspiration to 

occupy the children  

and to support their learning 

during the holiday? ... 

 

...well, take a look at our  

East London for Free leaflet, 

packed full of fun, free, and local 

activities you can enjoy together. 

 

Available here on our  

website - or click on this image.  

 
www.cyr il jackson. towerhamlets . sch.uk  
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